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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 16 MAY 2019
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chair

Dr Shera Chok 
Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Diane Davies

Ms Mary Elford

Mr Simon Morritt

Mr James Partridge 
Ms Linn Phipps 
Prof Tony Schapira

Dr Suzanne Shale

Mr Mark Taylor

Ms Helen Thomson

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Natalie Andrews
Apologies: 

Dr Zoe Penn

Mr John Wilderspin
1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting and introduced Dr Miles Wagstaff who had joined the Panel as a clinical member. Dr Wagstaff is a consultant paediatrician and neonatologist at Gloucestershire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust. He is a member of the South West Clinical Senate and has practical experience of health service change having been involved in proposals for changes to services in Cheltenham and Gloucester.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None.
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 21 March 2019 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
Item 5.5. The secretariat had met a representative from Healthwatch England to establish contact and discuss how Healthwatch’s contribution to health service change could be further developed. 
5

Chairman’s update 
5.1
Interviews for the Chair’s post had concluded and names of candidates deemed suitable had been submitted to Ministers. The timing of an announcement had yet to be determined but it was anticipated that Lord Ribeiro would remain in post until the autumn to assist the transition. 
5.2
The Chairman invited James Partridge, who was resigning from the IRP for personal reasons, to offer some observations and reflections on his experiences as a Panel member. In commenting on the Panel’s crucial role, James praised the Panel’s equal balance of lay, managerial and clinical expertise as a key factor in providing quality advice on a hugely varied range of issues. He noted that equality of access, workforce and finance had been recurring issues throughout his term of office and would no doubt continue to be so. He thanked the Chairman, members and secretariat for their support who in response thanked him for his valuable contribution to the Panel’s work
5.3
The IRP Annual Business Review for 2018/19 had been published. In considering the impact of its advice Members noted that, while the Panel had no formal role in overseeing the implementation of service change, feedback from interested parties continued to be positive. 
6
Commissions for advice from Secretary of state 
6.1
Advice had been commissioned on a referral by Middlesbrough Council Health Scrutiny Panel and by Redcar & Cleveland Adult and Communities Scrutiny and Improvement Committee about respite care services for people with learning difficulties, complex needs and/or autism. A sub-group had been formed to consider the issue and advice had been finalised. Members agreed the advice as drafted which was due to be submitted to the Secretary of State on 24 May 2019.
6.2
 Advice had been commissioned on a referral by Telford & Wrekin Council about the Future Fit: Shaping Health Care Together proposals for acute services provided from the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital and the Princess Royal Hospital in Telford. A sub-group had been formed to consider the issue and a first draft of advice was shared with Members for discussion. Members agreed that further work was required to test the evidence before final advice was submitted. Interim advice would be submitted on time on 31 May 2019 together with confirmation of the Panel’s decision to take up the Secretary of State’s offer of additional time as required.
7

Any other business
7.1
None. 
8 
Date of next meeting
8.1
Next meeting on Thursday 18 July 2019.
3

